Chebeague Pre-K- Transitional K News  -  November 7, 2008
Last Friday I told the children that we had been offered a new pet for our classroom.  The children made some predictions as to what it might be.  An elephant was one of the suggestions but we were able to reason that one out of the realm of possibilities…….  On Monday it did not take long for them to discover the aquarium filled with eight albino lab mice donated by Marguerite Bowman.  She is in school for vet tech and had them from a school project.
Marguerite came in on Tuesday morning with a wheel, more food and bedding and shared information about what food extras are good to share with them (not chocolate!).  The mice spend a lot of our school day nestled in tubes or in their sock but the children have enjoyed watching them when they are at play.  

On Tuesday morning we joined the other CIS children in a field trip to the hall to observe voting in process.  One of our classroom works had been a board game “race to the white house” so they were familiar with the presidential candidates by name.   

Special thanks this week to Sally Ballard for supporting the children in journaling about their Halloween character and Jamie Calthorpe for helping out with our leaf printing project.

  This week’s circle presentations:

Language

· Letter “r” sound

· Insta-learn board – visual discrimination matching shapes – pre-reading practice

· New mazes – squirrels 

· Leaf and squirrel pin punching

Practical Life/Art

· Leaf prints

· New lacing work - spools

Science

· Botany - Leaves: shapes of, vein patterns, how they breathe.

Music
· Lunchtime listening – Beethoven

· Bookmaking – Beethoven’s life

· Music, Music, Music song for movement– preparing to use rhythm sticks

Sensorial

· Pattern  blocks and pattern cards 

· Geometric cabinet cards

· New geometric solid:  rectangular prism 

Peace

· Fred Rogers – how to be a friend

Next week our new letter sound will be “b”.  

Calendar updates:
Nov. 11: No School, Veteran’s Day
Nov. 17-20:  Parent/Teacher conferences

Nov. 18: 7-8:30- School open house

My camera is still at school and I am attending the Sustainable Island Living conference so this photo is from earlier this year.
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Good friends

Thank you for sharing your children
Miss Nancy, Miss Cheryl[image: image2.png]



